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30th Reigate Scout Group 

 

 
Annual General Meeting 

 

 

Sunday 10th  July 2016 at 3.00 pm 

Stumblehole Lodge, Dean Oak Lane, Leigh, RH2 8PY (Cub Camp) 

Agenda 
 

1     Apologies for absence 
 

2     To agree the Minutes of the 2015 Annual General Meeting  
 

3     To receive and adopt the Annual Report for the year ending 31 March 2016  
 
 

4     To receive and adopt the Accounts for the year ending 31 March 2016 
 

5     To appoint the Group Chairman (Group Scout Leader’s nomination) 

 

6          Elections and appointments: 

 To elect  the Group Secretary  
 

 To elect the Group Treasurer 
 

 To elect members to the Group Executive Committee 
 

 To appoint members to the Group Executive Committee (Group Scout Leader’s 
nominations)  

 

 To co-opt members to the Group Executive Committee 
 

 To appoint the Independent Examiner 
 
 

7         Any other business 
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Trustees’ Annual Report for the year 

1 April 2015 to 31 March 2016 

Section A    Reference and administration details 

Charity name 30th Reigate Scout Group 
Group registration number 1121934 
Charity’s principal address Somers Hall 

Slipshoe Street 
Reigate 
RH2 9HU 

 

Name of the charity trustees who manage the charity (Group Executive Committee) 

 Trustee name Office (if any) 
Ex –Officio  Mr John Hill Chair 
 Mr James Clark Group Scout Leader  
 Penny Bull Asst. Group Scout Leader 
 Mrs Sandrine Hewes Treasurer 
 Mrs Betty Geer Secretary 
 Mrs Judith Clark Cub Scout Leader & Gift Aid 
Elected Members Mr Julian Baker Parent 
 Mr Mike Coveney Parent 
 Mr Roger Lloyd Parent 
 Mr Rob Gregory (from 1.7.15) Parent 
Nominated Members Mr Martin Boyce Ex Leader and Building 
Co-opted Members Mr Alan Reed Asst. Scout Leader & Building 
 Mrs Alison Bruce Asst. Scout Leader & General 
All trustees acted for the whole year except where stated 

Section B   Structure, governance and management 

Description of Charity’s trusts 

Type of governing document The Group’s governing documents are those of the Scout Association. They consist of a 
Royal Charter, which in turn gives authority to the Bye Laws of the Association and The 
Policy, Organisation and Rules of The Scout Association. 

How the charity is constituted The Group is a trust established under its rules which are common to all Scouts. 
Trustee selection methods The Trustees are appointed in accordance with the Policy, Organisation and Rules of The 

Scout Association 

 

Additional governance issues 

The Group is managed by the Group Executive Committee, some members of which are the ‘Charity Trustees’ of the Scout 

Group which is an educational charity. 

The Group Executive Committee exists to support the Group Scout Leader in meeting the responsibilities of the 

appointments and is responsible for: 

 The maintenance of the Group’s property and equipment 

 The raising of funds and the administration of the Group’s finance 

 The insurance of persons, property and equipment 

 Group public occasions 

 Assisting with the recruitment of Leaders and other adult support 

Risk and internal control 

The Group has in place systems of internal controls that are designed to provide reasonable assurance against material 

mismanagement or loss; these include 2 signatories for all payments and a comprehensive insurance policy to ensure that 

insurable risks are covered. 
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Section C   Objectives and activities 

Summary of the objectives 
of the charity set out in its 
governing document 

The objectives of the Group are as a unit of the Scout Association. 
The purpose of Scouting is to contribute to the development of young people in 
achieving their full physical, intellectual, social and spiritual potentials, as 
individuals, as responsible citizens and as members of their local, national and 
international communities. The method of achieving the Aim of the Association is 
by providing an enjoyable and attractive scheme of progressive training, based on 
the Scout Promise and Law and guided by adult leadership. 

Summary of the main 
activities in relation to 
these objects 

Refer to the reports by the section Leaders 

Public Benefit 

Subscriptions are charged for membership to cover immediate running costs of the 
Group and these do not unduly restrict membership. The Group follows the 
principle that no one should be excluded because of their inability to pay 
membership subscriptions. 
Two key principles demonstrate that Scouting’s aims are for the public benefit and 
that through the Scout method young people develop towards their full potential 
and that there is a clear link between the benefits for young people and the 
purpose of Scouting. The safety of young people is taken very seriously and the 
benefits Scouting activities provide far outweigh the risks. Any private benefits 
from Scouting are incidental, other than to those as a beneficiary. 

 

Section D   Achievements and performance 

Summary of the main 
achievements of the 
charity during the year 
 

Refer to the reports by the Beaver Scout Leader, Cub Leader, Scout Leader and 
Explorer Scout Leader for each section 

Section E   Financial Review 

Brief statement on the 
charity’s policy on  
reserves 

Reserves Policy 
We hold cash at bank of £173,772. The Group’s policy on reserves is to hold  
sufficient reserves to continue the charitable activities of the Group should income 
and fundraising activities fall short. The Group Executive Committee considers that 
the Group holds sufficient reserves to satisfy this policy. 

Details of any funds 
materially in deficit 
 
 
 
 

None 

Section F   Investment Policy 

The Group’s policy does not have sufficient spare funds to invest longer term investments in stocks and shares. The Group 

has therefore adopted a low risk strategy to the investment of its funds. All funds are held in cash using only mainstream 

banks. 

The current account is reviewed regularly to transfer funds not required for near use to obtain maximum value and income 

from its banking arrangements.  

Section G   Declaration 

The trustees declare that they have approved the trustees’ report above. 

Signed on behalf of the charity’s trustees 

Signature(s) The original has been signed by 
 

Full names(s) 
Position 

John Michael Hill 
Chair 

James Clark 
Group Scout Leader 

Date  July 2016 
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Current Leadership as at AGM 2016 

  
Jim Clark (Group Scout Leader)  
Penny Bull (Asst. Group Scout Leader)  
  
Beavers Cubs 

 Wendy Gregory (Beaver Scout Leader)  Judy Clark (Cub Leader) 

 Fiona Page (Asst. Beaver Scout Leader)  Jonathan Lidbury (Asst. Cub Scout Leader) 

 Charlotte Davis (Asst. Beaver Scout Leader  Victoria Summers (Asst. Cub Scout Leader) 

 Kate Walker (Section Assistant)  Adrian Tighe (Asst. Cub Scout Leader) 
  Toby Wallace (Asst. Cub Scout Leader) 

  Jane Wardle (Asst. Cub Scout Leader) 
Scouts  Alex Coveney (Section Assistant) 

 Nick Clark (Scout Leader)  Alison Swain (Section Assistant) 

 Keith Baxter (Asst. Scout Leader)  

 Richard Chavasse (Asst. Scout Leader) Explorers 

 Sarah Clark (Asst. Scout Leader)  Nick Clark (Asst. Explorer Scout Leader) 

 Kat Clark (Asst. Scout Leader)  Jeremy Brittain (Asst. Explorer Scout Leader) 

 Mark Colacchio (Asst. Scout Leader)  David Bull (Asst. Explorer Scout Leader) 

 Emma Crumplin (Asst. Scout Leader)  Sarah Clark (Asst. Explorer Scout Leader) 

 Trevor Ford (Asst. Scout Leader)  Phil Elwood (Asst. Explorer Scout Leader) 

 Chris Littlefair (Asst. Scout Leader)  Tom Elwood (Asst. Explorer Scout Leader) 

 Dan Phillips (Asst. Scout Leader)  Jeremy Parsons (Asst. Explorer Scout Leader) 

 Alan Reed (Asst. Scout Leader)  Kieran Redmond (Asst. Explorer Scout Ldr.) 

 Jonathan Reeve (Asst. Scout Leader)  Dan Welch (Asst. Explorer Scout Leader) 

 Henry Tarr (Asst. Scout Leader)  Tim Holmes (Unit Asst.) 

 Sue Wallace (Asst. Scout Leader)  Amy Kerridge (Unit Asst.) 
 

In addition there are many young leaders from the Explorer section who support the leadership teams of the Beavers, Cubs 

and Scouts throughout the year.  
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Chairman’s Report 2015 – 2016 

 

As I commented in last year’s report, the size of the Group had created an urgent need for more space in Somers Hall and 

extension of the premises was under way. This work has now been completed. It is a huge tribute to all involved that the 

work was done to schedule and budget while the Group was generally able to continue its normal activities. We all owe a 

debt of thanks to those who worked hard in many different ways to accomplish this. The general opinion is that the 

extension has achieved what was hoped.  

There are other matters to be addressed relating to Somers Hall. We still need to replace the heating system in the main 

hall and install heating in the new areas. Also the roof needs major refurbishment and the exterior paintwork is in poor 

condition. We have already been fortunate to receive a grant of £25,000 towards the roof work, but will need do further 

fundraising to cover the costs.  

Many thanks to our leaders and other helpers for their hard work, which is vital to the continuing success of the Group. In 

particular, my thanks go to Jim Clark, our Group Scout Leader, for project managing the work on Somers Hall and for his 

leadership of the Group.  

John Hill,  

Chairman 

 

Group Scout Leader’s Report 2015 – 2016 

All sections are maintaining their punishing schedule of programmes for the benefit of all our young members and I hope 

you will see that in the individual section reports. 

Our 90th year was celebrated with an activity weekend and a dinner at Reigate Manor Hotel and it was good to see many 

‘retired’ members as well as current leaders, friends and young leaders. 

Last year I reported that we had raised sufficient funds to go ahead with the two storey extension to the Hall. This has been 

completed and is providing much needed space for the leaders to manage the programmes. I would like to record my 

thanks to those parents, young members and the Fund Raising Committee who have helped to raise funds and to those 

who have made personal donations and to those who have helped prepare for completion and subsequent hall decorating, 

not forgetting the building committee. 

We continue to raise funds for the next projects, not least replacing the 130 year old roof of the main building. 

We are a large, successful Group with over 300 members which requires a lot of administration and management. In 

September 2015 we sought to improve the administration of communications and collection of monies by moving to 

‘Online Scout Manager’, a system which allows us to manage individual records, communicate with members and collect 

monies via direct debit. It also allows parents to manage their data and is a pool of information and notifications of 

payments. The transition has worked well and will help both the Group and parents to better manage finances and 

communication. 

Again my thanks go to the Group Executive, past and current members of the fund raising committee, the building 

committee and the leadership team for the continued enthusiasm and hard work  

Jim Clark 

Group Scout Leader 
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Beaver Colony Report 2015 - 2016 

Wow that was a fast year! It has been another busy year for Beavers. We now have 32 Beavers, we have so many wanting 
to be part of the Scout movement!  I must say a huge ‘Thank you’ to my side kicks, Badger, aka Fiona Page and Fox, Kate 
Walker. Also to Charlie Davis, Alice Page, Harry Cottle, Karmel Bull and Henry Page I could sincerely not have done it 
without you all. We also have an amazing supportive set of parents. Recently Jo Stillwell has come to join our team and 
Daisy is back from university and is joining us for a few weeks.  

We started our Autumn term by completing our Keep fit badge and learning how to live in a healthy way! – Fox was 
amazing and put us through our paces and all of us were exhausted! We worked hard on our First Aid badge for 2 weeks 
and we invited our Explorer and older Scouts who went to the Jamboree in Japan to come and talk to us about what they 
got up to! We learned a lot and dressed up in Japanese clothes and got excited about how we can go to the Jamboree 
when we are older.   

Later in the term we had a very creative evening about Aliens and created our own out of all our old junk. We also had a 
wonderful meeting learning about Winter sports and had a go at curling, bobsleigh next! We finished our term with a 
Christmas party which featured a play performed by the Explorers, which was great fun! 

Our Spring Term started with us earning a new badge, the Communicator Activity badge which involved us learning sign 
language and all kinds of ways to communicate, it was great fun and taught us so much. Another evening we had to use 
our feet to draw and do various activities, witha lot of laughter that night!. We then had our annual Art attack, which is a 
favourite of all, except the washing machines of Reigate.   We also celebrated the Chinese New Year, which basically 
involved us eating too much! After half term we completed our Air Activities badge and Explore badge, we also learned 
about dinosaurs and gained a better understanding of how we recycle, finishing the term off with a spring walk.  

In the Spring term we had our annual District Sleepover and fun day at the Reigate College. Over 150 Beavers from the 
District attended and we had an amazing party. It was a great success with 20 of our Beavers attending, the theme was 
Birthdays as it is 35 years since the’ birth’ of Beavers. It was an amazing atmosphere and all the Beavers managed to get 
some sleep! – amazing and a first!  

Our Summer Term is going so fast and we have already done so much. We attended St Georges Day celebrations at Reigate 
College with the District. Lots of our Beavers attended and we had fun playing games and meeting friends, we also loved 
seeing the flags. We also learned about St George at one of our meetings and played a running about game. We had to run 
every time we recognised a word in the Story.  

We have also been up to the castle grounds to put up tents and we invested some of our new Beavers up there, which was 
great. We also had an amazing evening at Reigate Heath Shelter building, David Bull from the Explorer section came and 
ran the evening and we created 5 shelters this year, varying from ones with carpet and various gadgets, brilliant fun!.  

We also ran a silent evening which was great and all the leaders particularly enjoyed it. The Beavers were only allowed 3 
‘lives’ if they spoke but ALL of them managed to keep alive! All their parents were very impressed. We have only a few 
weeks to go but we are playing tennis and visiting the cubs at their camp, which we are all looking forward to. 

I hope this gives you a flavour of what we have been up to. I have been involved with the Scouting movement for quite a 
while now but I still love seeing how the Beavers develop and how their confidence grows. It is a commitment but 
extremely rewarding.  

Otter/ Wendy 
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Cub Scout Report 2015 – 2016 

Camp 

Cub camp was held on 3-5th July as part of the Group’s 90th celebrations at 15th Reigate’s HQ in Chipstead and we were 
joined by 15th Cub Pack. Amongst the activities at Park Farm in Banstead there was archery, shooting, climbing and a 
crystal maze. A camp fire was held with the scouts joining in, with plenty of noise. 

 In March some of the older Cubs attended the Scout camp weekend in February at Bentley Copse, the County camp site at 
Shere. They were introduced to basic skills which will help them as they move on to Scouts. 

Competitions 

In May the District Football competition at Meath Green Junior School saw us reach 3rd place. In October the annual Go 
Karts competition also took place at Meath Green and is always hotly contested but this year we managed 11th place out of 
15. 

In February Donyngs saw the Cub Swimming Gala and pleased to say that we came sixth again this year.  

Badges & Awards 

Badge work included DIY, Chef, Artist, Entertainer, Home Safety, Home Help, Scientist, Naturalist, Navigator, Community 
Challenge, fitness and Cyclist. 

Fund Raising 

We celebrated Children in Need, our annual event with activities to help raise funds for this worthy charity. We raised £50 
this year.  

Activities  

In April we attended the annual St George’s Day festivities with the Scouts, followed by the renewal of our promise. As 
always, a good turnout from the 30th. In June the Cubs built shelters on Reigate Heath and practised fire lighting knowledge 
and skills and the safety measures. Another interesting activity is the visit St. Bartholomew’s church in Leigh to go into the 
bell tower and ring the bells and take brass rubbings. Our thanks go to their team for taking us on. 

An international evening was held in September, run by the 30th members who were attending the Jamboree in Japan. We 
all learned interesting facts about Japan and what the contingent was excited to be part of. In January another country, 
Singapore was chosen to learn more about the country and its people. 

In October, the annual camp fire at Chipstead with the Scouts was another great event with the Cubs making as much 
noise as possible with their singing. In November the Cubs came to the Group annual presentation evening and saw a 
presentation of Cub activities through the year. It is a great evening for parents to learn more about the Group, its 
members and the activities they all enjoy. 

Christmas again saw the traditional District Carol Service at St Joseph’s church and our traditional Christmas party. 

We have made visits to Tesco at Hookwood, as part of their Farm to Fork initiative. Here the Cubs were invited to a food 
tasting; visit the fish counter, fruit section, bakery and the freezer. Hopefully, this has broadened their knowledge of 
different foods, where they come from and how products are made. 

I would like to welcome Vicky Summers to the team, as well as Alex Coveney, who has helped us for a long time as a young 
leader and is now taking out his leadership warrant. Thanks to all the Leaders, Jane, Adrian, Toby, Jonathan, Vicky and Alex 
as well as our team of Young Leaders, who are a great help to us all in achieving another successful year. 

Judy Clark (Akela) 
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Scout Troops’ Report 2015 – 2016 

 
The summer term was extremely busy as usual with a lot of time spent outside enjoying the sun and taking advantage of 
the long light evenings. We had yet another fantastic turnout for the District St George's Day service with over 120 Scouts 
parading the colours. 
 
The summer term was an extremely busy one for the Scout section. The young people took part in the Advanced Skills 
Programme (ASP), summer camp and a jam-packed series of evening programmes. 
 
The Scouts started the term in an exploratory mood – out and about completing a treasure trail, whilst the PLs and APLs 
went chip tasting. The Scouts chose sides as Superheroes or Supervillains before going ‘around the world in 80 minutes’. 
 
The sand washed up in the hall on the beach night. The Scouts enjoyed lots of leisurely activities including volley ball, sand 
castles, parachutes and grass skirts! 
 
One highlight of the term was the culmination of our ASP with the open evening. All of the Scouts manned stalls showing 
off to their parents what they had got up to during the programme. The Scouts were then presented with their hard-
earned badges in archery, arts, climbing, cooking, craft, cycling, entertainer, expeditions, kayaking, photography, rifle 
shooting and survival skills. 
 
June saw the second WaterMania and Dodgeball Championships. The Scouts completed a series of crazy pool-based 
activities and ducked, dived and dodged their way to victory. 
 
The term finished with a ‘hilarity on the Heath’ and a joint Troop End of Year Bash party. 
 
This summer, 98 members of the Scout Troop headed off to summer camp in Czech Republic. The camp was the most 
ambitious international event the Troop had ever undertaken with a huge number of people attending. 
 
Everyone had a fantastic time taking part in a wide range of activities including bobsleighing, canoeing, cycling, high ropes 
and rock climbing. However, with the constant 40 degree weather, some of the most enjoyable activities included hanging 
out by the local river, swimming and having impromptu water fights! The Scouts also took in some of the local culture – 
spending a day in Prague and at the Nizbor Glassworks. One of the real highlights was all of us having dinner at the Hard 
Rock Café in the centre of Prague. The fun was non-stop and action-packed. 
 
At the end of the week, the Scouts performed their sketches and songs, which they had been working on for days. The 
oldest Scouts also performed their own tribute to the leadership team in a specially written song. The fantastic evening 
was then completed with some special awards and a party. 
 
The autumn term started with Patrol challenges, pirates and activity badges. 
  
In late September, the Scouts spent a weekend on the Thames with the Dockland Scout Project. This annual camp required 
the Scouts to travel up to London by train and tube to the centre, which is located between the iconic Canary Wharf and 
the O2 Arena. The Scouts slept on board the Lord Amory ship, which is permanently moored in the harbour. 
 
On the Saturday morning, the Scouts were joined by more Troop members and Explorer Scouts, who had arrived to take 
part in the day’s activities. The Scouts got the chance to try their hand at rowing, kayaking, canoeing, pico and drascombe 
sailing. The action all took place in Canary Wharf docklands, which was a unique and inspiring backdrop for the camp. 
 
The next morning, the Scouts took the plunge again, this time choosing the discipline that they most enjoyed. The camp 
was rounded off with all of the Scouts and crew taking part in a regatta. This was a scramble race to the finish using all 
sorts of crafts. They also jumped off the jetty, with some of the bravest Scouts even attempting flips! 
 
The weekend was a fantastic experience and the Scouts were congratulated on a brilliant effort and excellent attitude by 
the crew of the Lord Amory, which included several of our Explorer Scouts, who served over the weekend as instructors. 
 
The Troops joined with the Cub section for a joint campfire at 15th Reigate HQ, Chipstead. All of the young people were in 
good voice with several of the Scouts taking the lead in their own songs and sketches. The half term finished with the 
Scouts playing ‘big games for little people’ and the PLs and APLs going out on a ‘big game safari’. 
 
In October, the Scouts experienced a fear-fest with a Halloween night and got sciency exploring ‘the big bang theory’. The 
oldest Scouts began their preparations for their Expedition Challenge, by completing the Navigator badge. 
 
Lewis Gregory, one of our Young Leaders ran an evening based around his experiences at the World Scout Jamboree in 
Japan. The Scouts also improved their domestic skills completing an ‘all tooled up’ night during which they learned how to 
fix a plumbing leak, conduct basic car maintenance and change a lightbulb. 
 
In November, the two Troops competed in the annual District Scout Swimming Gala, held at Donyngs, Redhill. 
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One of the highlights of the year was the Annual Presentation evening in November, held at St. Bede’s School. The 
audience were treated to a visual feast with stunning pictures of both the Scout and Explorer Scout summer camps and 
some of the year’s activities. 
 
The top awards in both of the sections were presented in front of the packed crowd. Eloise Zander received the Scout 
Moving On Award for the excellent start she has made to her Scouting career. Lucas Lazarte and Orla Davie were highly 
commended in this category and Millie Jones was awarded second place. 
 
Highly commended in the Scout Camping Contribution category were Alicia Zander and Dylan Chavasse, with Amelia 
Lumsden taking the runner up position. The award, which honours a Scout who has significantly contributed to the years’ 
camps, was won by Amy Talbot. 
 
Fourteen of the eldest Scouts were awarded their Chief Scout’s Gold Awards by Steve Robinson, District Commissioner for 
Reigate. The award, which is the highest in the Scout section carries with it a certificate signed by the Chief Scout, Bear 
Grylls. 
 
The Young Leader of the Year Award was presented to Gala Evans. Steph Tingay and Jordan Boys-Guest were highly 
commended with Ben Marrington-Reeve taking runner up.  
 
The top award in the Scout section, the Grant Award, went to Alicia Zander. Jack Silver was declared the runner up with 
Ben Shaw receiving a high commendation. 
 
The year was concluded in traditional fashion, assisting the Round Table with their Father Christmas collections and a 
Christmas outing to Hollywood Bowl. Nearly all of our Scouts turned out for the bag packing at Morrisons, which managed 
to bring in over £3,500 for the Group. 
 
In a chilly January, the eldest members of the Scout Troops joined with the Explorer Scout Unit to hold a joint camp at the 
annual Winter Camp, this year held at Downe Scout Activity Camp. Despite being the first weekend in January, the weather 
was pleasant and mild. The Scouts and Explorers took part in a large range of activities over the weekend ranging from rifle 
shooting to the leap of faith. 
 
The spring term started with an A-Z night, a trading trial and an evening based on the senses. This was followed by the 
annual Body Art Attack event, in which the Scouts painted a mural using themselves as paint brushes! 
 
The eldest Scouts took part in the District Patrol Leader Training weekend in February, learning new leadership techniques 
and advanced Scouting skills including knife, axe and saw, survival cooking and emergency aid. 
 
During the Easter break, the Scouts held two camps over the same weekend - the ‘Moving On Camp’ for those who had 
just joined the Troops and the ‘Back-to-Basics Camp’ for those hearty veterans who wanted to become one with nature! 
 
The youngest Scouts learned the fundamentals of camping with the Troop and a lot of the basic skills that they would need 
to know for future camps. Over the course of the weekend they made their own rope, learned the Surrey Six knots and 
how to tie lashings. They then put these new found skills to good use, creating some large-scale pioneering structures that 
included a 4 metre high swing boat and an assault course. 
 
Meanwhile, the oldest Scouts started off their weekend with a 5 mile hike to the campsite.  They then completed a 
refresher course in basic survival skills before constructing their own bivouac, which they would then sleep in overnight. 
The budding Bear Grylls’ cooked all of their food on an open fire using Dutch ovens and wood fires. At night, both of the 
camps came together for a traditional campfire with songs and sketches, which were enjoyed by all. 
 
On the Sunday morning, all of the Scouts joined together again for a Scouts Own, which had been written by the youngest 
Scouts. Everyone went home having had a fantastic time. The moving on Scouts all achieved their first Nights Away badge 
and the oldest Scouts were awarded their Survival Skills badge. My thanks to Henry Tarr and Jonathan Reeve for organising 
the weekend. 
 
The Troops held the third annual Masterchef contest. The competition was much larger than last year and the standard 
was very high. The top teams went on to represent the Troops at the District competition in March, which they ended up 
winning. 
 
The new half term saw the launch of our seventh year of the Advanced Skills Programme (ASP). This programme has been 
extremely successful and helped to expand our provision and the number of opportunities that we present to our Scouts. 
My personal thanks to everyone who has worked so hard to provide such a varied and exciting ASP this year and I know 
that all of the Scouts have really enjoyed their experiences. 
 
The Scouts went back in time with a ‘flower power’ night and spent an evening completing the crystal maze. The term 
finished with a joint Troop Easter Eggstravaganza, which involved a lot of egg puns and related activities and challenges. 
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I would like to say a huge thank you to all those people who have assisted us throughout the year with both Troops, 
without whom our job would be even more difficult. In the past year we have also enlisted the help of several parents, who 
have assisted us on our larger scale activities. I hope to be able to use even more parents in the coming year to support the 
programme. 
 
One of our strengths for many years has been our Young Leader programme. My thanks to Jo Amey, Charlie Baker, Anna 
Baynes, Aaron Boys-Guest, Jordan Boys-Guest, Joe Briody, Charlie Davis, Gala Evans, Amelia Finn, Lewis Gregory, Will 
Jones, Phoebe Larn Jones, Ben Marrington-Reeve, Zara Munday, Carly Munn, Sasha Munn, Steffi Tingay and Laura Zander 
for their time and efforts. Our Young Leaders continue to be an integral part of the weekly leadership teams and their 
contributions are highly valued and appreciated by all who work with them and by the Scouts who benefit from their skills. 
 
On behalf of all the Scouts and parents, I would like to thank the core leadership team, Sarah Clark, Alan Reed, Mark 
Colacchio, Jonathan Reeve, Kat Clark, Emma Crumplin, Dan Phillips, Keith Baxter, Trevor Ford, Chris Littlefair, Alison Bruce 
and Richard Chavasse for their continued outstanding hard work and commitment that is invaluable to our continuing 
success. Without this dedicated team of adults, we would not be able to offer such an active and enjoyable programme. 
 
I would like to extend an invitation to anyone who has enjoyed what they have read in this report to come and join the 
adventure with us. We always welcome new assistance, regardless of how much time you feel as though you are able to 
give. 

 
Nick Clark 
Scout Leader 
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Explorer Scout Report 2015 – 2016 

 
Summer 2015 got off to a flying start with many activities for the Explorers to get their teeth into.  

Firstly, however, Explorers showed their commitment to the unit and their sense of duty by attending St George’s Day with 
one of the biggest turn outs we have seen to date, so I would like to thank them for that (and also the parents for pushing 
them in the direction of Reigate College on a Sunday morning!) 

We had a repeat of the ever-popular 30th Does Countdown, now in its third year, containing all of the usual Countdown 
elements but with a deliciously 30th twist in the form of challenges interspersed throughout the contest.  

Moving forward the Summer Term programme is always heavily focussed on providing the Explorers with an outlet for 
exam stress. We believe that it is unhealthy and counter-productive to be working hard all day every day and Explorers can 
provide an antidote to this with activities such as Extreme Ironing and Instagram Classic, which involved the Explorers 
roaming/terrorising the streets of Reigate to take creative photos and upload them to the private Unit Facebook page for 
leaders to “like”. The competition was indeed Extreme and Explorers were competing “flat”-out to be crowned champions.  

Term ended as usual with the Summer Social and BBQ involving many summer games and plenty of burgers and hot dogs 
down at Reigate College sports grounds. Another excellent turn out we were able to end the term on with everyone in high 
spirits and ready for the next big adventure. 

In the summer, 52 Explorers and 16 leaders embarked on a voyage to Austria. This was our biggest ever international 
venture and required an insane amount of planning and preparation so many thanks to David Bull for his superhuman 
efforts. The camp was very successful and every single Explorer (and every single leader!) had a fantastic time.  

We stayed in a large 3 storey chalet in the Lechtal Valley  in Western Austria not far from the German  border. Explorers 
took part in myriad activities including a terrifyingly high ropes course, numerous Alpine coasters (some require more 
braking than others!), a visit to Neuschwanstein Castle, and a wild white water river voyage during which everyone got 
extremely wet.  

One of the highlights of the week was the extended hiking activity. Explorers and leaders were dropped off by coach at a 
very picturesque location by a lake (although in Austria most locations are picturesque and indeed lakeside) and instructed 
to wait here for guides. Once they arrived, we donned our packs and set off to climb a mountain, quite literally. Our 
destination was a mountainside chalet some 800m vertically above our starting point. It was an extraordinary climb 
requiring substantial levels of fitness. I am very proud to say that all Explorers survived the ascent and we were rewarded 
with more stunning views and a warm meal at the chalet. 

This was our overnight accommodation. Staying overnight up a mountain in the middle of nowhere having hiked a 
considerable distance to get there was an incredible feeling and a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity.  

Some Explorers were given the opportunity to climb even higher and stand at the very peak of the nearest mountain; a 
challenge at least two-thirds of them took on.  

The following morning, after a light Austrian breakfast (which surprised some Explorers) the journey down the mountain 
commenced. Some Explorers hiked over a ridge for a slightly shorter walk to the bottom (I took this option!) in the glorious 
sunshine, whilst the majority opted for the more arduous slower descent into a different valley entirely, finishing in time 
for a spot of rain.  

At the end of the week, Explorers performed a selection of sketches and songs in their patrols to roars of laughter from the 
audience and varying degrees of amusement from leaders who shall remain nameless! 

With that unforgettable experience under their belts, Explorers were eager to start the Autumn Term which they did very 
enthusiastically with a wide game at Reigate Heath.  

It was pleasing to see a number of Explorers attending the 30th’s 90th anniversary dinner in October to support the Group 
of which they are so proud to be a part.  

A large number of Scouts became Explorers this term and were made to feel part of the unit during the Fresher’s Social; an 
afternoon/evening’s activity at Jordan Heights, organised by our oldest Explorers. They played a wondrous amount of silly 
games and learnt a number of Explorer-rated campfire songs! 

Term continued with every Explorer embarking on a selection of Personal Projects – similar to the ASP’s run in the Scout 
Section, but only for two weeks. They could choose from Design skills, fashion design, animation, cooking and cake 
decorating. One group even put together a pantomime which they performed to the Beaver Scouts at their Christmas 
Party! 

Following the success from Austria, a good turnout was expected at the group’s Annual Presentation Evening and we 
weren’t disappointed. Moments from the year and from the camp were relived to the enjoyment (and sometimes horror) 
of everyone in attendance.  
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A huge number of Chief Scout’s Diamond and Platinum as well as Duke of Edinburgh Bronze and Silver Awards were given 
out on the evening and a number of personal awards as well.  

Our congratulations go to the following people for the prize of Explorer Camp Contribution Award:  

Highly Commended:  Kate Silver and Ben Tyte; Runner Up: Jack Simpson and Winner: Archie Baker. 

The Explorer Commitment Award went to the Explorer who has attended the most evenings/events throughout the year 
and generally throws themselves into everything: 

Highly Commended: Will Nott and Robin English; Runner Up: Molly Meese and Winner: George Chandler. 

Finally, Explorer Scout of the Year for general all-round excellence: 

Highly Commended: Jack Simpson and Anna Baynes; Runner Up: Archie Baker and Winner: Ben Marrington-Reeve. 
Congratulations to them all. 

Term ended with the traditional amount of fundraising and socialising; our film of choice this year was the third (and final!) 
instalment of The Hobbit which was preceded by a generous supply of pizza. Many thanks to Jeremy Brittain for organising.  

The Spring Term got underway with a number of Explorers attending the Scout-run Winter Camp which had another 
successful (if rather chilly!) year in its new location. New skills were learned and friendships were formed.  

Back in the hall, 30th Explorers were host to the District Explorer Quiz Night where a team from (almost) every unit in the 
District came along and competed in this annual event. The competitive spirit of our 2 teams was excellent and were 
gallantly beaten by close rivals at the 2nd.  

Spring saw the welcome return of Body Art which is always gloriously messy and a relief for the leaders when all of the 
Explorers go home and the drainage systems of Reigate are left to cope with litres of paint caked into skin and hair! 

We were also in attendance at a second competition this term – the District Rifle Shooting competition.  Our team placed 
4th overall with 247 points (a measly 49 points behind a place on the podium) however special congratulations to George 
Tingle who scored 138 points making him the 2nd best shooter on the day. Jacob Burgess wasn’t far behind, scoring 109 and 
placing him joint 6th.  

Duke of Edinburgh’s/Chief Scout’s Report 

Not penned by HRH (or Mr. Grylls), but nearly as good. 2015-2016 saw the DoE season begin again. Two Bronze groups 
were taken through to completion in March and there are also 3 Silver groups who have completed their practice 
expedition and are awaiting their final. Gold continues to be strong with 2 groups participating this year.  

However, St George’s Day 2016 saw a very special event happen at Windsor Castle. All young people who complete their 
Queen’s Scout Award in the preceding year are invited to parade at Windsor. Charlie Page and Matthew Swain were  

 

invited this year having achieved their Gold DofE and hence the more challenging Queen’s Scout Award. It is very rare for 
this to be completed by someone still in the Explorer Scout section, as evidenced by other 30th (or ex-30th!) attendees at 
the same event (namely Daniel Welch, Matthew Mutter, David Guest and myself!) 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the leaders which give up extra weekends and go above and beyond to 
ensure that the programme runs smoothly (or as smoothly as can be expected when there are Explorers involved!).  

On a personal note… 

As you may have noticed from the garbled tone of this report, I am not David Bull. The Explorer Unit is currently 
undergoing leadership changes leaving Dan Welch and I in charge. I would therefore like to take this opportunity to thank 
the current leadership team for their support and understanding now and in the future as we try and take Explorer 
scouting to new and exciting places. Firstly, to David, Nick and Sarah whose support we will continue to value (and 
probably require!). To Tim, Emma Crumplin, Jeremy Brittain (back in the fold after his Eastern adventure!), Jeremy Parsons 
and Philip Elwood – all capable, willing and enthusiastic leaders who are invaluable to the successful running of a great 
unit. 

However, as ever, we are always looking for more help. If reading this report has stirred some sense of adventure inside 
you, please come and join the fun. Help is always welcome, however much you feel able to give. 

Thomas Elwood 

Explorer Scout Leader 
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30th Reigate Scout Group 

      Income and expenditure account 

Year ended 31 March 2016 

   

2015/16 

 

2014/15 

  
£ £ 

 
£ 

INCOME 
     Subscriptions 

 
27,420.25  

  
26,203.40  

Earlier years' subscriptions written off -    
 

(4,637.96) 

 
Net 

 
27,420.25  

 
21,565.44  

      Fund Raising:   Income 23,942.55  
  

19,286.91  

 
Expenditure (6,652.30)   

 
(1,260.00) 

 
Net 

 
17,290.25  

 
18,026.91  

      Camps and Activities: Income 105,266.79  
  

84,048.98  

 
Expenditure (94,588.61)   

 
(75,002.62) 

 
Net 

 
10,678.18  

 
9,046.36  

      Sweaters,T-shirts Income 1,820.50  
  

1,925.00  

 
Expenditure (1,493.93)   

 
(2,181.77) 

 
Net 

 
326.57  

 
(256.77) 

      100 Club 
  

750.00  
 

950.00  
Interest/dividends 

  
874.79  

 
673.26  

Tax reclaim 
  

-  
 

5,989.45  

Sundry Income 
  

-  
 

-  

   
  

  Total income 
  

57,340.04  
 

55,994.65  

      EXPENDITURE 

    

 

Capitation 
  

9,733.50  
 

9,119.50  
Section/group Expenses 

  
3,508.25  

 
5,289.49  

Equipment 
  

649.27  
 

3,493.88  

Repairs and Maintenance 
  

1,968.65  
 

1,125.68  
Utilities and rates 

  
1,640.37  

 
1,583.01  

Telephone/MyDonate 
  

669.58  
 

571.20  
Insurance 

  
1,422.49  

 
1,285.50  

Uniform and Badges 
  

1,693.59  
 

1,982.73  
Training 

  
437.50  

 
520.00  

OSM admin fees 
  

1,477.70  
 

-  

   
  

 
  

Total expenses 
  

23,200.90  
 

24,970.99  

   
  

 
  

Regular Income less expenses 
 

34,139.14  
 

31,023.66  

      Exceptional items: 
     Hall & other donations 
  

47,457.00  
 

32,481.88  

Extension cost 
  

(229,579.88) 
 

(15,076.20) 

Hall extension funding 
  

(182,122.88) 
 

17,405.68  

Overall excess/(deficit) of income over expenditure (147,983.74) 
 

48,429.34  

      Allocation from/to reserves 
     (From)/To Building Maintenance Reserve 

 
(156,122.88) 

 
48,429.34  

To Roof fund 
  

8,139.14  
 

-  

To general reserve 
  

-  
 

-  

      

   
(147,983.74) 

 
48,429.34  

      Allocation to reserves 
    

 

Expenditure of £156,122.88 was allocted to the Building Maintenance as it is linked to the extension that 
was built during this financial year at Somers Hall, and an income of £8,139.14 was allocated to the roof in 
view of its repairs in the coming year.  
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Balance sheet 

Year ended 31 March 2016 

     

  
31 March 2016 

 
  31 March 2015 

Bank balances 
    

 
CAF Current 115,896.81  

 
126,045.31  

 
CAF Deposit 6,418.44  

 
6,403.97  

 
CAF fundraising 51,456.75  

 
15,239.55  

 
Shawbrook -  

 
80,643.59  

  
173,772.00  

 
228,332.42  

     Loan 
 

(54,500.00) 
  Cheques not debited 

 
(20.00) 

 
-  

Petty cash 
 

70.50  
  Camp fees received in advance (29,072.78) 

 
(60,368.00) 

Scoutabout fees paid/(received) in advance -  
 

-  

Jamboree fees paid/(received) in advance -  
 

960.00  

Stock 
 

789.09  
 

1100.12 

Extension creditors 
 

(40,330.06) 
 

-  

Rates paid in advance 
 

497.00  
 

493.00  

Capitation fee paid in advance 11,880.00  
 

9,733.50  

Tax relief outstanding 
 

-  
 

5,918.45  

Due from 100 Club 
 

750.00  
 

650.00  

  
  

  Total Reserves 
 

63,835.75  
 

186,819.49  

     
Analysis of reserves 

   

 
General reserve 

Building 
maintenance 

reserve Roof reserve Total 

 
£ £ £ £ 

31 March 2015 30,074.28  156,745.21  -  186,819.49  

Grant received 
  

25,000.00  25,000.00  

Allocation from income & 
expenditure -  (156,122.88) 8,139.14  (147,983.74) 

31 March 2016 30,074.28  622.33  33,139.14  63,835.75  
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Independent Examiner’s Report to the Trustees of the 

30th Reigate Scout Group 

I report on the accounts of the Group for the year ended 31 March 2016 which are set out on pages 13 and 14. 

Respective responsibilities of trustees and examiner 

The Group’s trustees are responsible for the preparation of the accounts. They consider that an audit is not 

required for this year (under the Charities Act 2011) and that an independent examination is needed. 

It is my responsibility to: 

 Examine the accounts ; 

 To follow the procedures laid down in the General Directions given by the Charity Commissioners; and 

 To state whether particular matters have come to my attention. 

Basis of examiner’s report 

My examination was carried out with the General Directions given by the Charity Commissioners. An 

examination includes a review of the accounting records kept by the Group and a comparison of the accounts 

presented with those records. It also includes consideration of any unusual items or disclosures in the accounts 

and seeking explanations from you as trustees concerning such matters. The procedures undertaken do not 

provide all the evidence that would be required in an audit and consequently I do not express an audit opinion 

on the view given by the accounts. 

Independent Examiner’s Statement 

In connection with my examination, no matter has come to my attention: 

1 Which gives me reasonable cause to believe that in any material respect the requirements 

a. to keep accounting records in accordance with the Charities Act 2011; and  

b. to prepare accounts which accord with the accounting records and comply with the 

accounting requirements of the 2011 Act have not been met; or 

2 To which, in my opinion, attention should have been drawn in order to enable a proper 

understanding of the accounts to be reached. 

 

 

 

 

 

Patrick Nolan 

20 June 2016 
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 30th Reigate Scout Group 

 

              www.30threigate.org.uk 

 
Somers Hall, 8 Slipshoe Street, Reigate RH2 9HU 

 

 

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting 
Held on 5TH July 2015 at Somers Hall 

 
Apologies – Roger Lloyd, Mike Coveney, Judy Clark 
 
The Chair, John Hill welcomed everyone to the AGM and stated that all officers and members of the Executive 
are still able and willing to remain for another year. 
 
Minutes of the Last Meeting - The minutes of the last meeting were accepted without amendment.  The Chair 
asked for a proposer and seconder for the Minutes. 
Proposed:     Penny Bull                               Seconded:    Julian Baker                        
 
Sectional Reports - All reports were distributed before the meeting and Jim welcomed all present including 
Steve Robinson, District Commissioner. 
He highlighted the main events and that the Group now had over 300 members and the Leadership team has 
also grown to meet the demands of the increased members. Jim also highlighted the excellent section 
programmes and thanked the Leaders, helpers and parents who make the section meetings so successful 
Jim briefly touch on the work being carried out for the extension to the buildings on our Somers Hall site in 
order to provide more space for the Sections to meet and to improve our storage facilities. He stated that we 
have a new member on the Executive committee and welcomed Rob Gregory to the team. 

Jim also gave thanks to John Hill, Sandrine and Betty Geer for the Chair, Treasurer and Secretarial duties as well 

as the Group Executive, Fund Raising and Building Committees, whom we must encourage to carry on their 
great work. 
 
The Chair asked for a proposer and seconder for the Reports: 
Proposed: Alison Bruce                                Seconded:  Penny Bull 
 
Accounts – Sandrine Hewes, the Treasurer, presented the accounts 
The meeting accepted the accounts and thanks were given to Sandrine for all her hard work throughout the 
accounting year. 
 
The Chair asked for a proposer and seconder for the accounts 
Proposed:  Penny Bull                           Seconded:  Julian Baker 
 
Executive Committee 

 Nomination of Chairperson - John Hill was re-elected 
 Nomination of Group Council - All on council to continue 
 Election of Group Secretary - Betty Geer was re-elected 
 Election of Group Treasurer – Sandrine Hewes  was re-elected 
 Election of Scrutineer  - Patrick Nolan has agreed to continue to undertake this role 

 
Any Other Business - 
 
Steve Robinson awarded Sandrine Hewes her five year Service award. 
Steve also thanked the Group for another very successful year. 
 
Michael Knight drew the winners of the Group’s 100 club monthly draw. 

 
There being no other business the meeting closed at 12.45 pm 


